	
	Minutes of a Meeting of Manuden Parish Council held in the Village Hall on 8th December 2005 at 8.15 pm



	
	Present:            Cllr A Khalil (Chairman)

                         Cllr J Archer

                          Cllr L Atkinson

                         Cllr J Burgess

                         Cllr C Hunt

In Attendance:  Mr C Bartram(Clerk)

                          5 members of the public



	Apologies for

Absence 


	                           D Cllr J Loughlin

	Minutes of Previous Meeting


	The minutes of the previous meeting were approved and signed.

	Matters Arising
	Mobile Phone Mast:

The Chairman said that The Council must respond to a consultation document issued by Orange regarding their proposal to install a 22 metre mast in Crouch Hill Wood. There followed a general discussion involving members of the public. The Council decided to recommend that the installation be moved to a position between Crouch Hill Wood and Hall Wood.  

ECC Highways Update:

The Chairman reported her disappointment at the lack of progress (due to pressure of work) by County in the installation of the new gates at each end of the village. There is a problem with one of the flashing lights due to the solar panel being affected by overhanging trees and the lack of progress over the repainting of white and primrose lines due to wet weather. The extra primrose lines were not approved because of delays in decision making by the Saffron Walden County Councillor. Traffic flow problems along The Street from the church to the corner of Mallows Green Road were also proving difficult to resolve. 

Dark Lane:

Conditions were improving

Community Achievements Award:

Glynis Prothero and Lesley Ingham had received notification of their awards which are to be presented in February, they were both delighted. 

Farm Smells:

The Chairman reported that Sir Alan Haselhurst had sent a copy of a reply that he had received from Dr. John Collins of the Environment Agency. The letter explained that the residue waste manufactured with cardboard produced a particularly pungent odour and had given rise to numerous complaints. No new applications for the spreading of this waste would be approved until the method met the objective of not giving rise to an odour nuisance. As yet there was no evidence of human waste being used.

Flooding and ditches:

The Clerk reported that County Highways had jetted and cleaned the gullies and ditches on Mallows Green Road and that they were then in working order. In addition Mr Hunt the Engineering and Safety Officer had written to The Clerk informing him of the responsibilities of the farmer, the residents and Uttlesford regarding the ditch running along the back of Stewarts Way and down to The Street.  


Manuden United Charities:

The Clerk had written to Mr Robert Carmichael supporting the co-option of Mr Bill  Prothero and Mr Stephen Kemp.
MCSC

Cllr Atkinson reported that earlier this year the Battlement Trust, the owner of the Playing Fields land, suggested that the MCSC project might be financed through some private houses on land adjacent to the Playing Fields. Consequently the MCSC Steering Group has been reconvened and is working with the Battlement Trust to produce a Feasibility Study. The MCSC Steering Group is hoping to present this Feasibility Study at a Village Meeting the coming year. The intention is to test village opinion and to allow a choice to be made between the proposal from the Battlement Trust and the alternative option of refurbishing the existing Village Hall and providing a modest pavilion on the Playing Fields. This will also allow a decision to be reached as to the most appropriate use for the funds available to the MCSC project, arising both from the Public Works Loan and the money raising efforts of the MCSC volunteers. These funds are currently in an interest bearing bank account. 

Village Emergency Plan:

The Clerk said this had now been updated and would be circulated by him.

Parish Council meetings 2006:

These were approved as had been previously circulated.

Village Website:

Cllr Archer had updated this and all recent minutes were now on it.



	Plans
	Applications Received:

Proposed relocation of office reception area with new entrance door and window
UTT/1806/05FUL  & UTT/1807/05FUL

Replacement of window in front return with door and screen and new window in side wall.

Waggoners Court, The Street, Manuden.

No comments.

UTT/1854/05/FUL & UTT/1855/05/LB

Conversion of existing storage area into sunroom/gym. Replace existing low pitched roof with slate roof, two rooflights . Changes to fenestration.

46 Old Wall House, The Street, Manuden.

No comments.

UTT/1938/05/FUL & UTT/1940/05/LB

Single storey side extension demolish and rebuild existing garage.

1 Mallows Green Road Manuden

The Council opposed these applications on the grounds of over development of the site. The Clerk to contact Uttlesford

Applications Determined: 

UTT/1411/05/FUL & UTT/1412/05/LB

Conditional approval.

To build a brick wall around perimeter of rear garden. 

The Barn, 48a The Street, Manuden

UTT/1577/05/LB

Proposed replacement of a pair of patio doors with a pair of oak doors.

Conditional approval.

Benrose, 39-41 The Street, Manuden.

Timber

	Finance
	The Council approved the following payments

Richard Daley Associates £29.38 for web/email hostings.

Land Décor £321 for Grass Cuttings

Mr C Bartram £26 to reimburse Training fees.

A cheque for £332 from MPFA was given to The Clerk.

Accounts balance was presented as follows: Business Account £3601.22; Treasurers Account £8371.35 giving a total of £ 11922.57 however, this would shortly be reduced by £5768.43 as the next payment of the Public Works loan is paid.

 The Council then approved a Precept of £12000 for the year 2006-2007. This would represent a reduction of 20% on the current year with a possibility of further reductions the following year after the Public Works loan is fully repaid.

   

	Correspondence
	Essex Mineral Sites:

The Chairman offered members the opportunity to read a report on the development of Mineral sites in the County. 

	Any Other Business
	The Chairman reported that part of Mallows Green Road would be closed on Dec. 15th so that the Water Board could replace a damaged fire hydrant. All residents would be contacted.

The Chairman had written to Uttlesford in support of the planning application at Peyton Hall.

The Chairman would respond to the request for views on Planning of Library Services.

These would be based on the success experienced by Manuden School.

SSE no comments were made regarding the most recent handout. A fundraising Quiz evening was planned for the Spring.

It was reported that the Village School was not having a winter bazaar nor a summer fete this year.

A member of the public reported that kerbing was damaged opposite 99 The Street and that nearby road reflectors were damaged. The Clerk would contact County regarding the problem. She was also concerned over the speed of drivers attending football matches on Sunday mornings. MPFA were aware of the situation and were considering what measures could be taken.

There being no further business the meeting ended at 10:10 pm

Date of the next meeting January 19th 2006. 
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